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Lake Hawea, 15th May 2018, 

We, Timothy-Dean & Carmen-Jayne, a man and woman of mind, body and soul, the peaceful, authorised 
representatives for the artificial persons Timothy Dean Ryan and Carmen Jayne Howell, and authorised 
representatives for the KeepHaweaBeautiful movement write to you to notify you of stating DECLARATION of NON 
CONSENT to Special Housing Areas being allocated to the area known as Hawea, Central Otago. 

Attached to this letter is a true, correct, verified copy of the declaration displaying 380+ autographs direct from 
the people of our community and the wider area known as the Upper Clutha. The people who have autographed 
this declaration oppose the fast track development of Special Housing Areas in the Hawea Area, and we require 

that you take note of the will of our community and put a stop to any current or future Expression of Interest for 
Special Housing Area(s) in our area. This campaign is ongoing and we may in future have more autographs to 
present. 

We, as a community, require that a moratorium be placed upon all future growth and development of the Hawea 
Area for a minimum of two years, or until we have formulated a community lead plan for our area providing a 
vision and strategy for sensible, smart, sustainable development to the year 2050, consented by the majority of 
our community, and embedded and honoured in local Council policy. 

It is of great concern to us and our community that fast tracked growth be bought upon us without our input or 
c;Qn��nt, In r�;;1<;ling th� �pec;ial hotJ�ing ar�c;1 l�ad pQlic;y and hotJ�ing c;1c;c;Qrc;I c;loc;um�n�, Qf the Que�nst9wn Lakes 
District Council we note that it is highly unethical and unlawful that all the true and correct processes 
pertaining to response from effected communities has been removed, in favour of un-opposable development. 

Where is the freedom to speak out against such developments? Whatever happened to participatory democracy? 
Legislation cannot remove the rights of people to speak to a decision that affects their well-being; this contravenes 
the basic human rights established by Common Law. 

The process of developing a special housing area in the Hawea area of Central Otago stands to effectively double 
or even quadruple the size of our community in a very short space of time. The social and environmental 
implications of such a process cannot be taken lightly. The current district plan states that there is enough housing 
provision for the community through to 2033. 

People in our village are deeply concerned about the harm that would come to them through this process. Harm is 
particularly centered in the loss of democratic processes, loss of trust in our Council and Councillors to do the work 
that we require of them. Harm in the form of the loss of our rural heritage, wide open spaces and highly 
productive rural landscapes, habitats and dry-land ecosystems. Harm to the pristine waters of Lake Hawea, 
underground water systems, aquifers, the Hawea River and its ecosystems. Such environmental harm is the very 
thing that the Ministry for the Environment is currently warning us about. 

Fast tracked urbanisation would radically degrade our physical and social environment, displacing families, and 
disrupting our diverse local economy. 
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